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OPERATIONS COMMITTEE 

MEETING MINUTES 
May 17, 2016 | 6:30 p.m. 

City of Powell Municipal Building Council Chambers | 47 Hall Street 
 
 Attendance:   Councilmembers Frank Bertone, Brendan Newcomb, Daniel Swartwout, 

Tom Counts and Jim Hrivnak, Mayor Brian Lorenz, City Manager Steve Lutz, City Engineer 
Chris Huber, Development Director David Betz, Communications Director Megan 
Canavan, Marie Keister (MURPHYepson), Rachel Sharkey (MURPHYepson) and other 
interested parties.  

 
I. KEEP POWELL MOVING  

 Marie Keister and Rachel Sharkey presented two different logo concepts to the Operations 
Committee. The Committee provided feedback to Marie and Rachel to take back to their 
team. A few final logo concepts will be sent through email to the committee for their 
feedback. They also presented different applications with the logo concepts. There was 
discussion regarding the influencer group that will be interviewed over the summer. City 
Council members were charged with brainstorming members in the community for an 
influencer group meeting.  

 
II. CAPITAL UPDATES 

a. Murphy Parkway Extension – the gravity wall is being placed next week. The project is 
on schedule and the roadway is slated to open this fall.  

b. Murphy Pedestrian Crossing – no update to report.  
c. Grace Drive Traffic Signals – City Engineer Chris Huber reported they received a 

preliminary cost estimate for the traffic signals.  
d. Olentangy Queue Cutter – The queue cutter was activated today. The queue cutter 

will continue to be monitored.  
e. SR 750/Sawmill Parkway – The Ohio Department of Transportation is on schedule to 

complete the project in late August.  
f. Park at Seldom Seen – Staff just received the phasing schedule.  
g. Lechler Building – Staff plans on bringing forward a proposal and cost estimate to clean 

up the appearance of the Lechler Building.  
 

III. COMMUNITY ATTITUDES SURVEY 
Communications Director Megan Canavan reported that Saperstein & Associates should 
be concluding the survey process later this week. Marty Saperstein will bring forward a 
report of the survey findings sometime this summer.  
 

IV. COMMITTEE GOALS/ACTION PLAN 
No updates to report.  
 

V. ADJOURNMENT 
Having no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting was adjourned at 
7:20 p.m. 


